
* * Sino-Japanese News * * 

In the last issue of Sino-Japanese Studies, I listed the website for the journal and 
the Sino-Japanese Studies Group. That has recently changed to the following: 

www. hi story, uc sb. edu/j oumal s/sj s/. 

If anyone is interested in becoming the webmaster, please get in touch with me. I would 
be happy to offer said person a free subscription. Daniel Baird was kind enough to set it 
up£ but he is now unable to continue overseeing it. He can help the new person get 
started. 

In January of 2000 a planning conference was held at International House in 

Tokyo aimed at a succession of conferences that will open up the history of World War 

Two in East Asia to international academic discussion. A small group of scholars from 
China, Japan, the United States, and Canada met for two days to lay out what has been 
done to date, where the archival materials are, and what topics might be the best way to 

approach this immense field of study. Ezra Vogel of Harvard University who organized 
the meeting will hopefully offer a fuller report in a future issue of Sino-Japanese Studies. 
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